

niversity

CLEMSON, SOUTH CAROLINA 29633 803/653-2030 or 656-3413

November 19, 1990

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Gaston Gage

Chief Johnson Link Ruth Taylor

John Luedeman Mike Hubbard

Butch Trent Charles Helsel

Ron Young

Gary Campbell

General Hugh Clausen

Catherine Smith

Amy Uhl

Wayne Wardlaw Jack Wilson

Bill Grishaw

FROM: Mary Finley Poore, Secretary M3P

December Meeting Re:

The Advisory Committee will meet on Monday, December 3, 1990 at 1:30 p.m. in the Board Room, 201 Sikes Hall. Agenda items will include:

- 1. Approval of November, 1990 minutes
- 2. 1990 Census and State Shared Revenues- Bobby Bowers, Director of Statistical Services- State Budget and Control Board
- Old Business
- 4. New Business

Please make plans to attend.

cc: Mayor Larry Abernathy

President Max Lennon

Joyce Barrett Bill Swain

Jenny Munro Brian Garner Tom Johnson Bobby Bowers



POST OFFICE BOX 148 CLEMSON, SOUTH CAROLINA 29633 803/653-2030 or 656-3413

November 19, 1990

MINUTES OF THE JOINT CITY/UNIVERSITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING OF NOVEMBER 12, 1990

PRESENT: Gage (presiding), Link, Taylor, Luedman, Hubbard, Trent, Young, Clausen, Smith, Wardlaw, Grishaw, Poore

GUESTS: Sonny Timmerman, Ed Clark, Jimmy Campbell, Mike Ferris, Susan Biggers

- 1. Chairman Gage called the meeting to order. The guests, Susan Biggers with the TIGER, Ed Clark, Sonny Timmerman and Jimmy Campbell with the State Highway Department were recognized by the Chair.
- The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by unanimous vote.
- 3. MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING- Chairman Gage requested a report from the City and University officials as to the status of the MOU. Poore reported that the City had signed the agreement and Clausen reported that the President had signed the MOU. Gage asked for a copy of the signed MOU for the committee's records and instructed the Secretary to request a copy.
- STATUS OF HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENTS FOR CITY/UNIVERSITY- Sonny 4. Timmerman, Director of Planning for the Highway Department presented a report on the status of Highway projects for the City and University. He reported that phase II of the Highway 93 project is targeted to begin in early 1992 as well as the Highway 76 widening to Hwy. There was much discussion about the Calhoun Street Extension project and that local monies or "C" funds monies were the only monies available for the extension project. Timmerman announced that the City would receive \$ 15,000 in "C" funds in March, 1991 to do the preliminary engineering for the extension project. There was much discussion about the impact of the five (5) cents gas tax increase (federal level) on state and local levels, what "lobbying" we could do to get the Perimeter Road improvements on the priority list and the possible signalization of Keith Street.

- 5. OLD BUSINESS- Chairman Gage requested a status report on the YMCA proposal and Trent suggested that we invite a representative from the YMCA and the Foothills organization to a future meeting.
- NEW BUSINESS- Poore suggested to the committee that Bobby Bowers, Director of Statistical Services with the State Budget and Control Board be invited to the next meeting to discuss the 1990 census and state shared revenues. Grishaw suggested that we invite someone from the University to discuss research developments on campus. Clausen suggested that Ron Kendall be invited.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Finley Poore, Secretary
Joint City/University Joint City/University Advisory Committee

cc: President Max Lennon

Mayor Larry Abernathy

Dan Zielinski, Chamber President